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Notice of Construction 
2022 Traffic Signal Improvements 

The 2022 Traffic Signal Improvements project will be performed this summer near your property to 
upgrade existing traffic signals. The intersections to be upgraded are listed below: 

W. Fourth Street at S. Lafayette Avenue 
W. Fourth Street at S. Washington Avenue 
E. Fourth Street at S. Troy Street 
W. Sixth Street at S. Washington Avenue 
S. Washington Avenue at W. Lincoln Avenue 
Campbell Road at Gardenia Avenue 
Campbell Road at 11 Mile Road 
Campbell Road at E. Lincoln Avenue 

Construction is anticipated to begin in April 2022 and extend through October 2022.  Work is currently 
not scheduled for Sundays or holidays.  The project contractor is Motor City Electric Utilities, Inc. of 
Detroit, Michigan.  The city’s consultant Fleis & VandenBrink will administer and perform inspection for 
this project. 

Scope of work:  Construction work will include removal of existing traffic signals, installation of mast arm 
traffic signals, installation of vehicular and pedestrian actuation, concrete sidewalk and handicap ramp 
removal and replacement, and lawn restoration. 

Parking:  During construction, there will be lane restrictions and/or parking stall closures to allow for 
staging of construction equipment and materials.    

Restoration:  This project is not expected to significantly affect adjacent lawns and landscaping.  Where 
lawn areas have been damaged by the contractor’s operations, the disturbed areas will be replaced with 
topsoil and seed.  Restoration of the lawn areas disturbed by the construction may not begin until after 
Labor Day, depending on the weather.  The city does not replace special landscaping, brick, timbers, or 
plantings placed on the city’s property.   

  


